
 

 

Amended QCAT Practice Direction No. 2 of 2025 
 

CLOSURE OF QUEENSLAND CIVIL AND ADMINISTRATIVE TRIBUNAL (QCAT) 
REGISTRY AT 259 QUEEN STREET, BRISBANE, ON THURSDAY 6 MARCH, FRIDAY 7 

MARCH AND MONDAY 10 MARCH 2025 

 
1. In light of the potential public safety risks arising from Tropical Cyclone Alfred, 

the QCAT registry at 259 Queen Street, Brisbane, is directed to be closed on 
Thursday, 6 March 2025, Friday, 7 March 2025 and Monday, 10 March 2025. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hon Justice Kerri Mellifont  
President  

7 March 2025 
 


